Process for adding new sessions to the Meeting public schedule less than 15 working days prior to the Meeting start

Note: Additions and changes to the content of session pages is not covered, it is understood that this is often unavoidable. 

Final review of all remote participation options due from all staff organising meetings 10 working days prior to the Meeting start.

If a new session is to be added within the 15-day window, it must be urgent and meet requirements, like:

 (
A failure to hold the meeting will endanger ICANN committed deliverables, critical progress on an issue, or accomplishing something integral to ICANN’s mission or is likely to:

· Create material legal liability;

· Create an unacceptable negative accountability or transparency perception; or

· Create or cause financial losses.

· The meeting may not be organised in conflict with any previously identified cross-community session that would cause a conflict for many attendees.

· All the informational requirements of the meeting must be provided with (or as soon as possible after) the initial request – including complete agenda, required other information, and technical requirements.

· The organiser provides clear and sufficiently detailed explanation of why the meeting meets the criteria for a late addition.

In cases where there are less than 5 working days before the start of a meeting:

1. Sessions added in this period must meet the requirements above. 

2. Organisers of meetings that meet the requirements must give 24 hours advance notice.

3. Meetings added are subject to space and services availability

4. The meeting may not be organised in conflict with any previously-identified cross-community timeslot.

The COO will make a decision on requests received, using the criteria above, and provide a decision within 24 hours.  

· If the request is rejected, reasons will be provided to interested community members. In either case, the organiser will be notified.

· The details of all meetings added or not added will be retained and published in the interests of transparency and accountability of decision-making.

· If the organiser wishes to have the request reconsidered, the reconsideration will be handled by the Chair of the Public Participation committee of the Board of ICANN.

After the Brussels meeting closes, this process will be reviewed by the staff, in consultation with the PPC and the SO and AC chairs and vice-chairs, and amendments proposed as required as part of a programme of continuous improvement.

